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MEETING TITLE Sherwood Parks & Recreation Board 
DATE & TIME 4.04.2022 7:00 PM 
LOCATION Zoom/Live on YouTube 

FACILITATOR Brian Amer 
NOTES TAKEN BY Tammy Steffens 

 

ATTENDEES 

 
1. Call to Order/Roll Call (Amer) 

• 7:02pm 
2. Adjustments to the Agenda (Amer) 

• None. 
3. Approval of Minutes (Amer) 

Amer moved and Clifford seconded that the February minutes be approved. All in 
favor; motion passed. 

4. Citizen Comment (Amer) 
• Dave Sweeney – Mr Sweeney invited the Board members to visit south end of 

Redfern Dr to see the trees that are proposed to be cut down for the new construction 
occurring off of Brookman Rd.  He provided maps and information (see Exhibits A 
through H) and encouraged the Board members to urge City Council to not let this 
happen. 

• Neil Shannon – Mr Shannon invited the Board members to visit the south end of 
Redfern Dr to see the trees that are proposed to be cut down for the new construction 
occurring off of Brookman Rd.  He provided information (see Exhibits I and J) and 
encouraged the Board members to urge City Council to not let this happen. 

 Parks & Recreation Board  Council Liaison 
  X Brian Amer, Chair    X Renee Brouse, City Councilor 
X John Clifford, Vice Chair   
X Steve Munsterman  City Staff 
- Joy Kuczer X Kristen Switzer, Community Services Director 
- Brian Carideo X Tammy Steffens, Volunteer Coordinator  
X Donovan Cutsforth X Harry Banister, Operation Supervisor 
- Rodney Lyster   
X Manny Sanchez   
X David Scheirman   
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5. Cedar Creek Trail Update and Ribbon Cutting (Switzer for Waters) 
• Waters updated project website. 
• Trail project will reach substantial completion by May 27, 2022.  Substantial 

completion means the trail is usable by the general public with final closeout and 
punch list repairs completed by the contractor in June and July.  Final completion is 
when all repairs and punch list items have been completed and signed off on by 
ODOT and the City.  This is projected to be in late June or July. 

• Contractor will complete the last round of night paving at Meinecke Parkway and 
Highway 99 on Wednesday, April 6, 2022, starting at 3am until 7am.  Neighbors have 
been notified. 

• City has initiated proposed earmarks for items to be considered for the 2022-2023 
budget of approximately $500,000.  This would be for items such as benches, 
garbage receptacles, and other items that may not have been included in the 
federalized project. 

 There was discussion about a date for a ribbon cutting ceremony.  June 11, 2022, was 
proposed as the date.  Switzer will check with City Council, Waters, and other key people to 
see if that date will work.  Switzer and Amer encouraged board members to share ideas for 
the ceremony. 

6. Festival Plaza (Switzer)  
Switzer gave the following report 

• Project is on track.  Staff will be meeting with the Urban Renewal Board April 5, 2022.  
This is a Urban Renewal Board funded project.  The meeting is to approve Lango 
Hanson to do the construction drawings and documents. 

• Staff is hoping to go out to bid in late summer/early fall for completion in time for 
festival season in 2023. 

• Feedback from everyone has been very positive. 
• Information is still available on City’s website. 

7. SDC Methodology (Switzer) 
 Switzer gave the following report 

• On May 3, 2022, City Council will receive an update in work session about 
recommendations for what the new SDC park rates could be.  It will most likely be 
an increased based on how we compare to neighboring communities, our Parks 
Master Plan and what we want to accomplish. 

8. Veterans Memorial Park Concept Plan Review (Switzer) 
 Switzer gave the following report 

• This project is moving forward as well (Exhibit K) 
• We received an OPRD Veterans Memorial Grant from the state of approximately 

$20,000. 
• Staff has been meeting with representatives from the Legion and the Elks to get 

feedback on the project.  Some suggestions include: 
o adding two more flagpoles for a total of three 
o relocate the benches 

• Pavers will be available for people to purchase and add a message.  Switzer stated 
that there are companies who facilitate projects like that who the City would likely 
work with. 

9. Parks Maintenance Update (Banister) 
Banister presented a Tree Removal Report (Exhibit L).  Scheirman moved, Amer 
seconded that staff move forward with the recommendation is the report.  All in favor; 
motion passed. 
Banister provided the following parks maintenance updates: 

• Due to rotting, wood benches at Snyder Park are set to be replaced with pre-cast log 
benches.  Concrete foundations have been poured.  Benches should be installed this 



 
Parks & Recreation Board 2022.04.04 Page 3 of 3 

 

week. 
• New LED scoreboards have been installed at Snyder Park baseball and soccer 

fields. 
• Dog Park has been reopened. 
• Snyder baseball outfield has deep tining done last week and is scheduled for top 

dress and seeding. 
• Snyder Park soccer field is scheduled for deep cleaning and aeration. 
• Field House field has been deep cleaned and disinfected. 
• Parks Department is in process of getting a contractor for trail maintenance. 
• Crews are busy mowing and keeping up with spring vegetation. 

10. Council Updates (Brouse) 
Brouse expressed appreciation to Board members for all their hard work and then provided 
the following Council updates: 

• Council received four applications to replace Councilor Griffin’s position.  Council met 
with all four applicants and selected Taylor Giles. 

o Economic development 
• Council is conducting an online survey regarding the pedestrian bridge crossing 

Highway 99 at Sunset Blvd. 
• Council is reviewing different standards for housing required by HB2001. 
• The Community Enhancement Program grant winners will be selected tomorrow night.  

There were two applicants – the Sherwood Chamber of Commerce and Robin Hood 
Festival Association. 

• TVF&R will be presenting their annual State of the District report tomorrow night 
11. Other 

• Scott Pierce from the YMCA reported: 
o Masks are no longer required (but optional). 
o YMCA staff is reevaluating the different spaces in the building to determine 

best use. 
o When the pool is redone, they are hoping to redo family changing room. 
o Getting ready for summer. 

12. Adjourn 
• 8:01pm 



























Tree Removal April 2022
Open Spaces and Storm Water Quality Facilites

April 4th, 2022



Open Space- 21330 Roelich
• Arborist recommends removal of 1 

big leaf maple, due to lean and 
safety of property and persons

• Staff will replant tree within the 
open space



Right of Way-Heatherwood and Sunset 
• Remove dead tree due to disease and no living foliage
• Replant with different species tree



Public Tract-16632 Gleneagle Dr
• Arborist recommends removal of 1 

plum, due poor health and 
structure

• Staff will replant tree within the 
tract coordinating with property 
owner due to close proximity of 
building



Open Space-22538 Pinehurst Dr
• Remove volunteer Cottonwood 

tree due to damage of property 
and shedding of large limbs to 
protect public

• Staff will replant a suitable tree in 
the open space



Storm Water Quality Facility-Lavender
• Remove sediment/core out facility
• Remove volunteer Willows and Cottonwood
• Plant grasses sedges, and more suitable plants 

around vertical sides of the water quality facility

Lack of grasses to provide 
treatment in facility



Open Space-Willow
• Remove large volunteer Cottonwood tree 

causing extensive damage to city owned 
sidewalk and damage to storm catch basin

• Plant replacement tree within the treed area of 
this open space to the south

Raising approximately 75 feet of 
city owned sidewalk to be 

replaced

Tree is causing damage 
to storm field catch 

basin



Tree Removal Location


	prb-2022-4-04-minutes DRAFT KS reviewed
	2. Adjustments to the Agenda (Amer)
	3. Approval of Minutes (Amer)
	4. Citizen Comment (Amer)
	 Dave Sweeney – Mr Sweeney invited the Board members to visit south end of Redfern Dr to see the trees that are proposed to be cut down for the new construction occurring off of Brookman Rd.  He provided maps and information (see Exhibits A through H...
	 Neil Shannon – Mr Shannon invited the Board members to visit the south end of Redfern Dr to see the trees that are proposed to be cut down for the new construction occurring off of Brookman Rd.  He provided information (see Exhibits I and J) and enc...
	5. Cedar Creek Trail Update and Ribbon Cutting (Switzer for Waters)
	 Waters updated project website.
	 Trail project will reach substantial completion by May 27, 2022.  Substantial completion means the trail is usable by the general public with final closeout and punch list repairs completed by the contractor in June and July.  Final completion is wh...
	 Contractor will complete the last round of night paving at Meinecke Parkway and Highway 99 on Wednesday, April 6, 2022, starting at 3am until 7am.  Neighbors have been notified.
	 City has initiated proposed earmarks for items to be considered for the 2022-2023 budget of approximately $500,000.  This would be for items such as benches, garbage receptacles, and other items that may not have been included in the federalized pro...
	There was discussion about a date for a ribbon cutting ceremony.  June 11, 2022, was proposed as the date.  Switzer will check with City Council, Waters, and other key people to see if that date will work.  Switzer and Amer encouraged board members t...
	6. Festival Plaza (Switzer)
	7. SDC Methodology (Switzer)
	Switzer gave the following report
	 On May 3, 2022, City Council will receive an update in work session about recommendations for what the new SDC park rates could be.  It will most likely be an increased based on how we compare to neighboring communities, our Parks Master Plan and wh...
	8. Veterans Memorial Park Concept Plan Review (Switzer)
	Switzer gave the following report
	 This project is moving forward as well (Exhibit K)
	 We received an OPRD Veterans Memorial Grant from the state of approximately $20,000.
	 Staff has been meeting with representatives from the Legion and the Elks to get feedback on the project.  Some suggestions include:
	o adding two more flagpoles for a total of three
	o relocate the benches
	 Pavers will be available for people to purchase and add a message.  Switzer stated that there are companies who facilitate projects like that who the City would likely work with.
	9. Parks Maintenance Update (Banister)
	10. Council Updates (Brouse)
	11. Other
	 Scott Pierce from the YMCA reported:
	o Masks are no longer required (but optional).
	o YMCA staff is reevaluating the different spaces in the building to determine best use.
	o When the pool is redone, they are hoping to redo family changing room.
	o Getting ready for summer.
	12. Adjourn

	Exhibit A
	Exhibit B
	Exhibit C
	Exhibit D
	Exhibit E
	Exhibit F
	Exhibit G
	Exhibit H
	Exhibit I
	Exhibit J
	Exhibit L
	Tree Removal April 2022�Open Spaces and Storm Water Quality Facilites
	Open Space- 21330 Roelich
	Right of Way-Heatherwood and Sunset 
	Public Tract-16632 Gleneagle Dr
	Open Space-22538 Pinehurst Dr
	Storm Water Quality Facility-Lavender
	Open Space-Willow
	Tree Removal Location




